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Dear Minister of Education, Lifelong Learning & Religious Affairs
It is widely known that this year the Vardinoyannion Eye Institute of Crete (VEIC) is celebrating both the 20th anniversary of the Institution and the refractive surgery technique LASIK.  Equally renowned is the fact that in the Vardinoyannion Eye Institute of Crete many innovative new ideas and technologies have been developed, which have becom worldwide customary.  VEIC and its director, Professor Ioannis Pallikaris, have been recognised internationally for their efforts.  The long list of awards nominated by the most distinguished Ophthalmological Societies to the VEIC and Professor Pallikars are well known to us and most probably also to you.
VEIC has been for many years organising a respectable number of training programs for the Greek and International Ophthalmologists.  VEIC has run many scientific protocols and projects in collaboration with various organizations and companies all over the world.  Furthermore, the Aegean Meetings that are organized annually the last 21 years have helped foreign scientists to develop strong bonds with Greece, while they have boosted Greece’s scientific status, mainly by facilitating broader communication with the global Ophthalmological Community.  Specifically, during these training programmes (meetings, summer schools and mini fellowships) the Greek doctors – besides enjoying a truly high level of scientific discussions – had the unique opportunity to meet and collaborate with important scientists and internationally recognized clinics and research centres.
While considering VEIC’s total contribution to the Greek society, it may not be forgotten that the Greek economy has been strongly supported by all these scientific activities and programmes and especially by the personal efforts of Professor Ioannis Pallikaris, who was very instrumental in promoting the participation of International Ophthalmological Societies by his personal positions in these Societies.
At this point of time in the middle of the difficult financial situation that Greece faces, the impact of all these efforts does not seem to be obvious.  Although VEIC is still leader in technology, research and educational training in Greece, and deserves recognition as such.

I strongly would like to support VEIC’s achievements in its effort and realisation to raise International Ophthalmology at a high level.

Prof. dr. Marie-José Tassignon

Past-President European Society of Cataract and Refractive Surgeons (ESCRS)

Past-President European Board of Ophthalmology (EBO)

Chair L European Academy of Ophthalmology (EAO)

Chair V Academia Ophthalmologica Internationalis (AOI)
Mrs. Anna Diamantopoulou
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